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Faye Aljam   
Finance Clerk  
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Economic Development Coordinator 
Ani Rainville 
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Jennifer Andrew | Crystal Andrew 
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                                 P.O. Box 4600, Merritt, B.C., V1K 1B8 

Coldwater Band Office                        Coldwater Administration Office 

2249 Quilchena Avenue, Merritt BC              #301-230th Street Coldwater Reserve 
Phone: (250)-378-6174                Phone: (250) -378-6174 
Fax: (250) 378-5351                 Fax: (250)-378--6153 
Toll Free: 1-877-378-6174 

MISSION STATEMENT 
To enhance and sustain our quality of life through wellness and culture and to utilize and preserve all our 

resources for now and future generations.  



 

  



 

 

   



  



 

 

 

 

  



 

  



 

 

  



 

 

 

  



  



 

  



 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   



 

 

  



 

  



 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



  



 
  



December 2024 
 
There are some major changes coming through with staff change over for 
Coldwater Indian Band. So, many things may slow to a crawl, and I hope don’t 
fall off the table, but continue to completion. By the time you read this I will 
officially be retired from my position as Economic Development Officer.  I have 
not seen a posting to refill the position, but there would need to be some major 
shifts for this position to be successful and get projects done for the 
membership. 
 
There are many opportunities in gardening at a larger scale, contracting 
opportunities for highway repair and construction at Gateway 286.  
 
Some things that Coldwater Indian Band membership need to be considering 
and enquiring about are:  

• The Nicola Native Lodge building- When is this completed, who is 
participating, what is the Application process, is it wheelchair 
accessible, does it have elevator, can our members apply? 

• Can the Elders in our Community rent out homes as a room & board 
situation, as the cost of living is high. Are the Elders’ homes accessible?  
 

Lots of construction jobs get delayed due to snow. Harsh weather conditions 
make harsh working conditions. Job sites become slippery, and workers are 
soaked to the bone.  Get ready for this, as we are entering a season of many 
delays and workers getting sick and cold.  When you’re staying home and not 
getting paid, that is a chain reaction for preparing for the Christmas season.  
So, to all be safe and show up to work tomorrow or so to say on Monday. 
 
This will be my final write-up as Economic Development Officer, I wish you all 
well in your future.  
 
Harold Aljam 
  



 

 

 

 
 

  

December 2, 2024 

Greeting Community Members,  

This is my 2023-2024 Education Coordinator report to you.  

I started this position in January of 2024. Since my start I have become very familiar with the procedures 
and policies in the Education Department, I have to thank Laura Antoine and Finance for their help in 
learning the steps in helping students.  

From the start of the academic year in 2023 to 2024, we had 16 students in the Post-Secondary Support 
Program. Of those students, we had 5 students successfully graduate with certificates and diplomas. We 
had 2 students withdraw from their programs. We had 9 students continue to receive funding in the 2024 
academic year,  

In the K-12 Students we had Coldwater School members, 2 Collettville school students, 25 Merritt Senior 
Secondary students, 17 Merritt Central school students, and a large number of Off-Reserve members 
listed.  

We provided support for graduate expenses and graduate Incentives. In June 2024 we hosted our 
Education Celebration Dinner to honor and congratulate our students.  

A majority of my time in the office is spent on Student support and Student advocacy. I attended 
meetings at the School District 58, Coldwater Indian Band Board of Education and First Nations 
Education Steering Committee tables. 

My 2024-2025 Goal is to increase the amount of Post-Secondary students and graduates, and to find 
exciting new ways to provide financial relief to all students. The demand for changes in the post-
secondary policy is also on my desk to complete in the 2024-2025 Calendar year.  

If you have any questions, concerns or need support please do not hestitate to contact me at (250) 378-
6174 or by email at Stephanie@coldwaterband.org  

 

Respectully,  

 

Stephanie Archie 

Education Coordinator  

  

#301-230th Street Coldwater Reserve 
Phone:  (250) 378-6174 
Fax:      (250) 378-6153 
 
Chief and Council (Executive Assistant), 
Finance, Social Development 

Coldwater Indian Band 

 

 

PO Box 4600, Merritt, B.C., V1K 1B8 

 

2249 Quilchena Avenue, Merritt, BC 
Phone:  (250) 378-6174 
Fax:       (250) 378-5351 
Band Administrator, Public Works, Lands 
Wills & Estates, Housing, Economic 
Development, Education 
 

mailto:Stephanie@coldwaterband.org


 

 

  



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The driver’s name is SEAN 

Coldwater Band has security patrolling in the 

evenings. They will be driving a neon green Lower 

Nicola vehicle. Should you need to contact them or 

if you become aware of any suspicious activity, 

please do not hesitate to call them. 

 



 

Conservation Officer contact number – 

1-877-952-7277 

Make sure to leave a detailed description of what you 

are calling about, as listed below, if it pertains to what 

you are reporting. You will have to listen to the 

message and follow the prompts. There is a voicemail 

at the end of the prompts to state what you are 

reporting, leave your contact details, etc. 

 

Emergencies- 911 (accidents, criminal activities, 

vehicles speeding, etc.) 

When reporting to 911, to create files with the RCMP 

please make sure you indicate the following: 

1. What you are reporting or have                                           

witnessed. 

2. Where you witnessed. 

3. Date and time you witnessed. 

4. Leave a contact number that you can be reached at in 

case they need to contact you. 

5. When calling for an ambulance, state clearly to 911 the 

house number, street address or road name and clearly 

that you are located on COLDWATER INDIAN BAND 
  



 

  



 


